New Zealand Intervention during Roundtables 1 and 2 (September 2, 2010)

Thank you Mr Chair. I would like to make a couple of comments and pose a challenge.

Firstly, as Mr Steven Eidelman said, New Zealand has long closed its big institutions for people with disabilities. But we are uncomfortably aware that their replacements in the community are, all too often, institutional in nature.

It would seem that we need a paradigm shift. Living in the community, as envisaged by Article 19, is all about people with disabilities controlling their own lives and relating with people because of their own choices, no matter the level of support they need. Such a paradigm shift would mean that we would not provide support in ways that required people to live in ways that were not what we expect for other community members.
A number of initiatives being introduced in New Zealand and other countries offer real possibilities: providing people with a budget instead of services places control in their hands; not prescribing services too narrowly and instead defining them by the outcomes the person with a disability wants; separating the provision of accommodation from the provision of support; and monitoring services in terms of the outcomes experienced by people with disabilities and their families.

There is an interesting challenge here, and the panellists may have views on it. How does government let go of control sufficiently so that people with disabilities can take control of their own lives, and yet manage the risks as is expected.
My second comment relates to Article 24. In New Zealand all children, by law, have the right to enrol and be educated in any state school and it is illegal for a school to refuse to enrol a student because of disability.
However, a recent evaluation of how well schools included children with disabilities reported that approximately half of the schools demonstrated inclusive practice, 30% had pockets of inclusive practice, and 20% had few inclusive practices.

We are currently looking at how to improve this situation. In particular, we are likely to improve specialist teaching services to students with sensory disabilities, make changes to initial teacher education, and make it easier for parents to express concerns they may have.

We would be interested in examples of best practice in this area that panellists may be able to refer us to.

Thank you. 

